
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 2020 
 
Dear Parent or Carer 
 
Re: Outlook expedition to Madagascar, 12 July - 6 August 2020  
 
I am writing to update you on the Madagascar expedition and how this is being 
affected by the current COVID-19 situation.  
 
Over the last few weeks, I have been in regular contact with Outlook Expeditions for 
this trip, and both they and the school have been monitoring very closely the advice 
from the UK Government and the Foreign and Commonwealth Office.  We 
appreciate that the students have spent considerable time fundraising, planning and 
preparing for their expedition and we are deeply saddened by the possibility that 
travel this year is looking increasingly unlikely.  
 
While a final decision to cancel the trip has not yet been confirmed, Outlook has 
suspended all payments until further notice.  As you will be aware there is an 
upcoming deadline for final payment due on 20 May, however given this latest 
communication from Outlook, I can confirm that you do not need to make any further 
payments towards your outstanding balance.  
 
I continue to be in regular contact with Outlook Expeditions and I will update you with 
any further information as soon as I can.  
 
If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to get in touch with me at 
rbramley@driffieldschool.org.uk. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Miss R Bramley 
Expedition School Leader 


